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Ontario looks to cut workplace noise

Canadian Press

Toronto — Ontario is moving to protect industrial workers from hearing loss by dialling down the noise they're exposed to in their workplaces.

As of July 1, the amount of noise workers are exposed to during an eight-hour period will be reduced to 85 decibels from 90 decibels.

The province is also introducing a new time-weighted averaging method to provide a more accurate way of determining the actual amount of noise a worker is exposed to.

The new regulations apply to industrial establishments and offshore oil and gas operators.
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The province says lower overall daily exposure to noise will help prevent hearing loss in workers, which resulted in an estimated $100-million in compensation costs being paid out by the Workplace Safety and Insurance Board between 1995 and 2004.

The province says this the first time the noise regulations have been significantly updated since they were introduced 30 years ago.

